



Town of Gorham
Planning Board Minutes
September 16, 2021
Members Present: Paul Robitaille (Chairman), Abby Evankow, Michael Waddell (Ex-Officio), Reuben Rajala,(remote) and Brian Ruel.    
Members Excused: Peter Gagnon and Dan Buteau
Members Absent: Wayne Flynn, George Valliere and Earl McGillicuddy
Members of the Public: Michelle Lutz (Board Secretary), Victoria Hill (Board Secretary), Tara Bamford, (Remote), Dick Poulin, John Losier John & Brenda Hanley (remote) and Edith Tucker (press).
Call to order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Robitaille at 6:34 pm
Review Minutes of August 19, 2021:  Wayne Flynn (via email) wanted the minutes to reflect that the chairman, Paul Robitialle, appointed Peter Gagnon, Earl McGuillicudy and Wayne Flynn as full voting members to replace members excused.   Abby Evankow has two words to be added for additional clarification. 1. Add White to specify White Birch Acres in paragraph two of the Code Enforcement update and 2. Add Select to board in last paragraph of new business. On a motion from Mike Waddell with a second from Abby Evankow, the board voted to approve minutes as amended.  Abby Evankow, Mike Waddell and Brian Ruel voted in favor. Ruben Rajala abstained   
Chairman Robitialle moved the Code Enforcement update, with approval from the board, until after the new business on the agenda.  
Public Hearings:
Case #06-2021 -  Burke York presented the lot line adjustment plan between Tax Map U5 Lot 9 Richard Poulin Trust and Tax Map U5 Lot 10  Town of Gorham.  It is a 25’ lot line adjustment as shown on the plan.  There will be a stockade fence put in on the property line supplied by Mr. Poulin.  In addition, 1' of pavement will be saw-cut to meet the zoning regulations for parking.  Note 3 on the plan has been added at the request of the Water and Sewer Department. The Board of Selectmen will need to do a lot merger of remaining acreage retained by the town of Gorham as that acreage will . All matters discussed with the TRC were discussed and answered.  
Mike Waddell made a motion to accept the plan as complete with a second by Brian Ruel.  All members voted in favor.  
Mike Waddell made a motion to approve the plan with the condition that the TOG merge the two lots U5-10 and U5-11.  Motion was seconded by Brian Ruel.  All members voted in favor.
Case #7-2021 – Burke York presented the lot line adjustment between Tax Map R8-1 John & Paulette Losier and  Tax Map U26-11 John and Brenda Hanley.  Mr. York expressed that the additional acreage will be used for parking and the ROW will be retained.  
Mike Waddell made a motion which was seconded by Reuben Rajala to accept the plan as complete.  All members voted in favor .
Mike Waddell made a motion and seconded by Brian Ruel to approve the plan as submitted.  All members voted in favor.  
Code Enforcement Update –
Michelle updated the board on the following: KGI has plans to demo the space formally leased to Save-A-Lot. They have been unable to lease this portion of the building. The application has not been submitted yet.
The apartment building at 1 Exchange St is on the market and an interested buyer would like to keep  as a long term rental units.  
The owner of Lulu's contacted the town office to inform them that he does have a license from Fish and Game to sell lobsters.  
The corner market (Sam's) has installed a large light post that appears to be non-compliant with the town's lighting standards. The CEO will stop in to discuss this with the new owners.
Mr. Balfour (Five Corners Inn) has requested a revisit from the CEO to review work he has completed.  
New Business-
Tobey Reichart stopped by the planning office to find out what he will need to bring Imp Trail Road up to town standards. He has sold the parcel bordering the road.  He was unable to attend the meeting but would like to informally gather information to determine what he will need before he submits a plan. PW Director, Buddy Holmes feels that they will need to  dig out the trenches but he thinks the road was put in to town standards at the time. Paul wants borings to be done and have an engineering study completed and would like a bond posted until the work is complete. Mr. Reichart will be invited to the next meeting.  
Andrew Vanikiotis has made an informal inquiry about developing the parcel of land he has purchased known as 0Tinker Brook.  Mr. Waddell recalls the town having a Level 1 environmental assessment on this property.  Mr. Vanikiotis will be invited to the next meeting.  
As per the planning board's request, the planning office has collected information on local short-term rentals in Gorham. There are currently 23 properties listed.
Old Business – None
Public Comment: None
Next Meeting – The board scheduled a work session October 21, 2021 and the next meeting for October 28,  2021.
Adjournment – At 7:35 pm, on a motion from Mike Waddell with a second from Brian Ruel, the board voted unanimously to adjourn at  pm by roll call vote.
Respectfully submitted,
Victoria Hill
Planning Board Secretary

	
	



